Minidoka County School District
Transportation’s Report

April, 2020 Board Report

This month has been a good but short month. In the month of March, we had 2 people start as
full time drivers before we were let out for Covid 19. We have 1 person come in and works as a
part time aide while she working on her CDL. She plans on coming back as a driver when we
return to school. We currently have 10 drivers and buses out delivering food to homes and
different locations. We will be rotating our drivers so that everyone has this opportunity. The
drivers that are delivering tell us how much they enjoy being able to do this and help the kids.
Some have asked if they can do it the whole time but are told they have to take turns.

e We had 12 tickets total
e 2 suspended from the bus
e 1 for fighting and 1 for having multiple tickets

We stayed busy doing trips in March before spring break. We drove 68 trips in the weeks prior
to spring break, 32 of which were to Minico in 3 days for the musical play. We had 2 days that
every extra bus was been out.

Our mechanics are spending their time in the shop doing inspections on buses, work orders,
and fixing and any problems that they can find on the bus during these inspections. Our buses
should be in great running order for school to start back up (whenever that might be).

We hope that you all stay healthy. Thank you for supporting us and our drivers.
Ryan Edwards

Transportation Supervisor



